

DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA
+ + + + +
ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE AND CANNABIS BOARD
+ + + + +
MEETING

-----=
IN THE MATTER OF: :
 :
Diggs Foundation, LLC, :
t/a Krave Restaurant & :
Lounge :
1736 Connecticut Ave NW : Protest Hearing
License #124428 : (Status)
Retailer CT - ANC 2B :
Case #23-PRO-00049 :
 :
(Application for a New :
License) :
-----=

Wednesday
July 12, 2023

The Alcoholic Beverage and Cannabis Board met via WebEx videoconference, Chairperson Donovan W. Anderson presiding.

PRESENT:

DONOVAN W. ANDERSON, Chairperson
BOBBY CATO, JR., Member
EDWARD S. GRANDIS, Member
JENI HANSEN, Member
JAMES SHORT, JR., Member

ALSO PRESENT:

LLOYD BRAMBLE, Applicant
JEFF CARNEAL, Protestant
JOSEPH CARUSO, Protestant, Dupont Circle Citizens Association
JOSE ORELLANA, DC ABCA Staff
MEG ROGGENSACK, ANC 2B

1 P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2 (10:32 a.m.)

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Good morning.

4 As Chairperson of the Alcoholic Beverage and
5 Cannabis Board for the District of Columbia and
6 in accordance with D.C. Code Section 2-571 of the
7 Open Meetings Act (OMA), I'm welcoming you to the
8 regular scheduled meeting of the Alcoholic
9 Beverage Cannabis Board. This meeting is being
10 conducted pursuant to guidance made available by
11 the District of Columbia's Office of Open
12 Government regarding electronic meetings held by
13 public bodies. Electronic meetings by the ABC
14 Board are authorized pursuant to Section 25778 of
15 the D.C. Code.

16 Pursuant to the OMA requirements,
17 notice of today's meeting was provided 48 hours
18 in advance of the meeting on ABCA's website and
19 on the District's Central Meeting Calendar. The
20 notice includes the time, date, agenda, and call
21 in or log in information for public
22 participation. This electronic meeting is being
23 hosted by a Webex account provided by the
24 District of Columbia Government. Please address
25 any questions or complaints to the

1 oog@open.office@dc.gov.

2 My name is Donovan Anderson and I'm
3 Chairperson of the Board. I would like to
4 introduce the other members of the ABCA Board who
5 are also participating electronically. Please
6 respond when I announce your name. Mr. James
7 Short.

8 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. James Short,
9 present.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Bobby Cato.

11 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, present.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Jeni Hansen.

13 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, present.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Edward
15 Grandis.

16 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis,
17 present.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: The Board has
19 five members in attendance for conduct of
20 business today and that constitutes a quorum.
21 Before we get underway with today's hearing
22 calendar, I need to make the instructions very
23 clear so that the conduct of these hearings is
24 understood by everyone. There are eight cases on
25 this morning's calendar.

1 Once the case is called, I will take
2 a moment for IT specialist to elevate the rights
3 of each party to enable their camera and
4 microphone. Then and only then when you have the
5 ability to enable your equipment. If your case
6 has not been heard, you will remain mute and your
7 camera will be disabled. At the conclusion of
8 each case, the parties will have the option to
9 leave. If the party chooses to stay, all cameras
10 and microphones for the conclusion of their case
11 will be disabled. Should you have any questions
12 or require technical assistance during the
13 hearing, please submit them using the question
14 and answer feature.

15 Our first order of business today, so
16 let's move to our protest status hearing
17 calendar. The first case is Case No. 23-PRO-
18 00049, Krave Restaurant and Lounge, License No.
19 124428. Good morning, Mr. Orellana. Can you
20 please elevate the rights of the parties in this
21 case?

22 MR. ORELLANA: Good morning. Joseph
23 Caruso, your access has been elevated. Meg
24 Roggensack, your access has been elevated. And
25 that appears to be all, Chairman.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: You don't see
2 the owner?

3 MR. ORELLANA: I do not see Zachary
4 Coles. I have reached out in the chat. I'll
5 reach out again.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right.

7 MR. ORELLANA: I am not seeing any
8 responses.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right. Let
10 me call -- let me call the -- let me call the
11 next case. Let me call the next case and I will
12 recall this case. It's something that I always
13 do. This matter was scheduled at 10:30. I
14 appreciate that the ANC (audio interference)
15 association are here. But let me call the second
16 case and then I will recall this case. All
17 right? So we'll -- all right. So what we'll do
18 Mr. Orellana, we'll call this -- I'm going to
19 call the second case and hopefully they'll show
20 up. If not, we'll move forward with this case.
21 All right? So let me call -- let me move on the
22 calendar -- I'll move on to the next case on the
23 calendar.

24 (Whereupon, the above-entitled matter
25 went off the record at 10:37 a.m. and resumed at

1 10:40 a.m.)

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: So I'm going to
3 recall Case No. 23-PRO-00049, Krave Restaurant
4 and Lounge, License No. 124428.

5 Now Mr. Orellana, can you please
6 elevate the rights of the parties in this case
7 please?

8 MR. ORELLANA: Sure. Joseph Caruso,
9 your access has been elevated. Meg Roggensack,
10 your access has been elevated. Lloyd Bramble,
11 your access has been elevated. Jeff Carneal, your
12 access has been elevated. And that appears to be
13 all, Chairman.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Who's the owner?
15 I think that -- who represents -- who represents
16 the ownership presence?

17 MR. BRAMBLE: I do, Lloyd Bramble.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right. I'm
19 sorry, can everyone please turn the camera on if
20 they have one? Do you have a camera, Mr. Bramble,
21 Ms. Roggensack? Thank you, sir. Ms. Roggensack,
22 do you have a camera you can turn on, ma'am? I'm
23 not hearing from her. Okay. All right, fine. Good
24 morning.

25 All right. Good morning, everyone.

1 This is a protest hearing status for Krave
2 Restaurant and Lounge. And I would like the
3 parties to identify themselves for the record.
4 Let's start with the Licensee -- or the Applicant
5 in this particular case. Okay, please spell and
6 state your name for the record, Mr. Bramble.

7 MR. BRAMBLE: Lloyd Bramble, L-L-O-Y-D
8 B-R-A-M-B-L-E.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And what is your
10 participation as far as this discussion is
11 concerned, sir?

12 MR. BRAMBLE: I'm a co-owner.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Okay, thank you.
14 Ms. Roggensack, can you please spell and state
15 your name for the record please and your
16 affiliation?

17 MS. ROGGENSACK: Yes, thank you. Can
18 you hear me?

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Yes, ma'am. I
20 can hear you.

21 MS. ROGGENSACK: And can you see me?

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Yes, ma'am. I
23 can also see you.

24 MS. ROGGENSACK: Thank you for
25 confirming that. Yes. My name is Meg, M-E-G

1 Roggensack, R-O-G-G-E-N-S-A-C-K. And I am here as
2 the Chair of the ANC 2B and the relevant
3 representative for the District in which the
4 establishment is located, 2B-01.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Good morning.

6 MS. ROGGENSACK: Good morning.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Carneal, can
8 you spell and identify yourself for the record
9 please?

10 MR. CARNEAL: Sure. Jeff Carneal, J-E-
11 F-F, last name C-A-R-N-E-A-L. I live at 2011 R
12 Street. I'm a neighbor.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right, let
14 me see. Mr. Caruso, can you please identify
15 yourself for the record?

16 MR. CARUSO: Yes. It's Joseph Caruso,
17 J-O-S-E-P-H C-A-R-U-S-O representing the Dupont
18 Circle Citizens Association.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Now who's
20 protesting this license? Is it DCAA the -- the
21 ANC, is there -- is there a group of five or
22 more? Or (audio interference) neighbor? I'm just
23 trying to find (audio interference). I'm sorry?
24 How many parties are protesting? Mr. Carneal, are
25 you -- do you belong to a group? I'm sorry. At

1 the roll call hearing, who was given status to
2 protest this license application?

3 MR. CARNEAL: Yes, I'm part of a group
4 of neighbors known as the "Group of Five".
5 They're a counter set.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right.
7 Okay, so you belong to a Group of -- all right.
8 So it's DCCA and ANC in the Group of Five (audio
9 interference). Okay, fine. (Audio interference).

10 All right. Mr. Bramble, are there any
11 preliminary matters in this case? And preliminary
12 matters are (audio interference). I note that you
13 guys had mediation. It didn't appear that the
14 matter was settled at mediation. I'm not trying
15 to get factual in this regard, I'm just trying to
16 see if there are any procedural concerns that you
17 have.

18 MR. BRAMBLE: We are not, no.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right. As
20 far as the ANC is concerned, any procedural type
21 of matters? I mean just generally, where are we?

22 MS. ROGGENSACK: No, Chair. The only
23 procedural thing that we are awaiting
24 confirmation of a convenient -- a mutually
25 convenient protest date for the group. That is

1 still pending.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right. What
3 about the DCAA?

4 MR. CARUSO: No, none.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: What about the
6 Group of Five or more?

7 MR. CARNEAL: We've been through
8 mediation and as Meg said, just waiting to get a
9 time to protest.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Is this a case
11 -- is this a case that potentially could be
12 found?

13 MR. CARNEAL: Well, obviously I think
14 all parties would like that, but it seems like
15 we're pretty far apart.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I guess what I'm
17 just trying -- I try not to get into -- in these
18 type of matters, I try not to get into the
19 substance of the matter. But I guess what I was
20 trying to find out is that -- is are the parties
21 totally against granting a license or are the
22 parties inclined to have a license with
23 conditions, just generally?

24 MS. ROGGENSACK: Sir, the major
25 sticking point here is the use of promoters and

1 associated activities that are creating future
2 quiet and property value concerns for the
3 neighbors. And as Mr. Carneal indicated, we
4 benefitted greatly (audio interference) all of us
5 are extremely grateful for her professionalism
6 and (audio interference) --

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: (Audio
8 interference) a license for a new application for
9 the license. They have been operating (audio
10 interference).

11 MS. ROGGENSACK: Sir, that is correct.
12 The ANC did grant a license with limitations.
13 But unfortunately due to apparently some
14 misunderstandings, the Applicant continued to
15 operate -- operate under weekend (audio
16 interference) and agreed as a condition for a
17 stipulated license were not observed in the
18 period of time in which that would have been
19 relevant.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right.
21 (Audio interference) --

22 MR. BRAMBLE: All right. Mr. Anderson,
23 I'm not --

24 (Simultaneous speaking.)

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hold on, Mr.

1 Bramble. Hold on, Mr. Bramble. I'm not -- I'm
2 trying not to get deep into substantive
3 substance. So I'm just trying to ask
4 procedurally, so you can talk, but I'm trying not
5 to get into substance.

6 MR. BRAMBLE: Sorry, this is -- I just
7 needed to let you know I have to get off camera
8 for a little bit. I need to head toward a meeting
9 for work. And so I need to get off here.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: No, that's fine
11 as long as you're -- I've seen you and now we've
12 talking, so you're fine.

13 MR. BRAMBLE: Got you. Okay, thank you.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right.
15 Thank you for the recommendations that the
16 parties have put together. This matter is
17 scheduled then for a protest hearing on July
18 26th, 2023 at 1:30 p.m. And were the parties
19 stating that there are some concerns with this
20 date? I'm trying to find out from ANC, the
21 protest hearing is -- the protest hearing is
22 scheduled July 26th. Is there an issue with that
23 date? Mr. Caruso?

24 MS. ROGGENSACK: We can't speak.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I'm sorry? Mr.

1 Caruso?

2 MR. CARUSO: There's no concern on my
3 part. I think the ANC or the Group of Five's
4 attorney can't make it on that date, but I don't
5 see them anymore. There they are.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right. Ms.
7 Roggensack, tell me what is going on with that
8 date please.

9 MS. ROGGENSACK: (Audio interference.)

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I can't hear
11 you. I'm sorry.

12 MS. ROGGENSACK: (Audio interference.)

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I cannot hear
14 you, ma'am. Your signal is now poor. I don't know
15 what's going on.

16 MS. ROGGENSACK: It's not (audio
17 interference). There we go. Has my microphone
18 been on mute (audio interference)?

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: You're breaking
20 up, so it's your signal is poor. Hello?

21 MS. ROGGENSACK: Hello?

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I cannot hear
23 you, ma'am.

24 MS. ROGGENSACK: My microphone is not
25 working.

1 (Simultaneous speaking.)

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: The issue is not
3 -- it's not that your microphone is not working,
4 ma'am. It's that your signal is poor. So I'm
5 hearing you, but because of your poor -- you're
6 in a poor location, that's why I'm not hearing
7 you.

8 MS. ROGGENSACK: (Audio interference.)

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I'm sorry. I
10 cannot hear you, ma'am.

11 MS. ROGGENSACK: (Audio interference.)

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: When we started
13 this hearing, I could hear you perfectly, but
14 something happened as the hearing progressed, so
15 I cannot hear you.

16 MR. CARUSO: Maybe type something in
17 the comments, Meg.

18 MS. ROGGENSACK: (Audio interference.)

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: If you're having
20 a problem, ma'am, with the computer, you can call
21 in. The information is in the chat of how you can
22 call it. It's not a matter of being unmuted,
23 ma'am. It's that you're in a -- your signal is
24 poor. So that's why I can't hear you.

25 MEMBER GRANDIS: Mr. Chairman, she just

1 shared a date, I believe. If you look in the
2 chat, I think she offered a date.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right, fine.
4 Okay. I saw a -- I thought what was -- I thought
5 what was expressed was that there was an issue
6 with the date. All right, but that's fine. It's
7 my understanding that the parties had agreed --
8 it's my understanding that parties had agreed
9 during mediation to have this protest hearing on
10 July 25th at 1:30 p.m. Okay, that's fine.

11 Any questions by anyone? So now that
12 we've scheduled this matter for a protest
13 hearing, there are a few things that I would like
14 to instruct parties that a protest hearing is
15 focused and addresses only those issues that are
16 being protested. The Board does not intend to
17 hear testimony on matters that are not relevant
18 to this case. You should have received by
19 electronic or regular mail, a letter explaining
20 the protest process, a copy of the protest
21 information form and a copy of an exhibit form.

22 If you do not have these documents,
23 please contact our legal office following the
24 hearing. It is imperative that you review the
25 rules closely and adhere to them before and

1 during the protest hearing. You're also required
2 to complete and submit the protest information
3 form and the exhibit form seven days before the
4 date of the hearing. These two forms and
5 accompanying documents need to be submitted to
6 ABRA's Legal Division and to all opposing parties
7 in this matter. If we do not receive a copy of
8 your PIP, your application, and your protest,
9 whichever side you're representing may be subject
10 to dismissal.

11 Likewise, if we do not receive a copy
12 of the exhibit form and the exhibits themselves,
13 your exhibits may be excluded from the record,
14 opening a finding that the opposing party had
15 them purchased or a no good cause for failure to
16 submit has been shown. Likewise, witnesses other
17 than the party may also be subject to exclusion
18 if not identified on the PIP. Accordingly, these
19 forms are very important. They greatly assist the
20 Board in narrowing the protest issues,
21 facilitating the process, and keeping the parties
22 on point during the hearing. They likewise
23 provide notices to the opposing parties and
24 enable them to better prepare for the hearing.

25 As you are all aware, all hearings are

1 now conducted virtually. You will have one hour
2 to present your case and you will only be allowed
3 to call five witnesses. If you require more time
4 to present or you require more than five
5 witnesses, please file a motion with the Board
6 requesting additional time or additional
7 witnesses.

8 For cases such as this one, since
9 there's more than one protest group, pursuant to
10 1612.8, the Board is requesting that the
11 Protestants designate one individual to
12 represent the groups protesting the application.
13 All right, so we need to designate who will be
14 representing the parts of the protest because
15 there's three groups here. If you need more
16 witnesses than the five, then you need to make a
17 motion to the Board to require -- if you need
18 more time and more witnesses, but you need to do
19 that in writing to the Board prior to the
20 hearing. All right?

21 We greatly thank you for your
22 cooperation. If you have any questions today or
23 any time before the hearing, please do not
24 hesitate to contact ABRA's Legal Division. I
25 don't know if you guys have any further

1 mediations are scheduled or if the parties are
2 able to settle this matter, but if not, we will
3 see you in approximately two weeks for a protest
4 hearing. All right? Have a great day. Thank you
5 very much. All right then -- all right, thank
6 you.

7 (Whereupon, the above-entitled matter
8 went off the record at 10:55 a.m.)

9
10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

A

a.m 2:2 5:25 6:1 18:8
ABC 2:13
ABCA 1:23 3:4
ABCA's 2:18
ability 4:5
able 18:2
above-entitled 5:24
 18:7
ABRA's 16:6 17:24
access 4:23,24 6:9,10
 6:11,12
accompanying 16:5
account 2:23
Act 2:7
activities 11:1
additional 17:6,6
address 2:24
addresses 15:15
adhere 15:25
advance 2:18
affiliation 7:16
agenda 2:20
agreed 11:16 15:7,8
Alcoholic 1:2,14 2:4,8
allowed 17:2
ANC 1:8,24 5:14 8:2,21
 9:8,20 11:12 12:20
 13:3
Anderson 1:15,17 2:3
 3:2,10,12,14,18 5:1,6
 5:9 6:2,14,18 7:9,13
 7:19,22 8:5,7,13,19
 9:6,19 10:2,5,10,16
 11:7,20,22,25 12:10
 12:14,25 13:6,10,13
 13:19,22 14:2,9,12,19
 15:3
announce 3:6
answer 4:14
anymore 13:5
apart 10:15
apparently 11:13
appear 9:13
appears 4:25 6:12
Applicant 1:21 7:4
 11:14
application 1:10 9:2
 11:8 16:8 17:12
appreciate 5:14
approximately 18:3
assist 16:19
assistance 4:12
associated 11:1
association 1:23 5:15
 8:18
attendance 3:19
attorney 13:4

audio 5:14 8:22,23 9:8
 9:9,12 11:4,6,7,9,15
 11:21 13:9,12,16,18
 14:8,11,18
authorized 2:14
available 2:10
Ave 1:7
awaiting 9:23
aware 16:25

B

B-R-A-M-B-L-E 7:8
believe 15:1
belong 8:25 9:7
benefitted 11:4
better 16:24
Beverage 1:2,14 2:4,9
bit 12:8
Board 1:2,14 2:5,9,14
 3:3,4,18 15:16 16:20
 17:5,10,17,19
Bobby 1:18 3:10,11
bodies 2:13
Bramble 1:21 6:10,17
 6:17,20 7:6,7,7,12
 9:10,18 11:22 12:1,1
 12:6,13
breaking 13:19
business 3:20 4:15

C

C-A-R-N-E-A-L 8:11
C-A-R-U-S-O 8:17
calendar 2:19 3:22,25
 4:17 5:22,23
call 2:20 5:10,10,10,11
 5:15,18,19,21 9:1
 14:20,22 17:3
called 4:1
camera 4:3,7 6:19,20
 6:22 12:7
cameras 4:9
Cannabis 1:2,14 2:5,9
Carneal 1:22 6:11 8:7
 8:10,10,24 9:3 10:7
 10:13 11:3
Caruso 1:22 4:23 6:8
 8:14,16,16 10:4 12:23
 13:1,2 14:16
case 1:9 4:1,5,8,10,17
 4:17,21 5:11,11,12,16
 5:16,19,20,22 6:3,6
 7:5 9:11 10:10,11
 15:18 17:2
cases 3:24 17:8
Cato 1:18 3:10,11,11
cause 16:15
Central 2:19

Chair 8:2 9:22
Chairman 4:25 6:13
 14:25
Chairperson 1:14,17
 2:3,4 3:3,10,12,14,18
 5:1,6,9 6:2,14,18 7:9
 7:13,19,22 8:5,7,13
 8:19 9:6,19 10:2,5,10
 10:16 11:7,20,25
 12:10,14,25 13:6,10
 13:13,19,22 14:2,9,12
 14:19 15:3
chat 5:4 14:21 15:2
chooses 4:9
Circle 1:22 8:18
Citizens 1:22 8:18
clear 3:23
closely 15:25
co-owner 7:12
Code 2:6,15
Coles 5:4
Columbia 1:1 2:5,24
Columbia's 2:11
comments 14:17
complaints 2:25
complete 16:2
computer 14:20
concern 13:2
concerned 7:11 9:20
concerns 9:16 11:2
 12:19
conclusion 4:7,10
condition 11:16
conditions 10:23
conduct 3:19,23
conducted 2:10 17:1
confirmation 9:24
confirming 7:25
Connecticut 1:7
constitutes 3:20
contact 15:23 17:24
continued 11:14
convenient 9:24,25
cooperation 17:22
copy 15:20,21 16:7,11
correct 11:11
counter 9:5
creating 11:1
CT 1:8

D

D.C 2:6,15
date 2:20 9:25 12:20,23
 13:4,8 15:1,2,6 16:4
day 18:4
days 16:3
DC 1:23
DCAA 8:20 10:3

DCCA 9:8
deep 12:2
designate 17:13
designated 17:11
Diggs 1:6
disabled 4:7,11
discussion 7:10
dismissal 16:10
District 1:1 2:5,11,24
 8:3
District's 2:19
Division 16:6 17:24
documents 15:22 16:5
Donovan 1:15,17 3:2
due 11:13
Dupont 1:22 8:17

E

Edward 1:18 3:14,16
eight 3:24
electronic 2:12,13,22
 15:19
electronically 3:5
elevate 4:2,20 6:6
elevated 4:23,24 6:9,10
 6:11,12
enable 4:3,5 16:24
equipment 4:5
establishment 8:4
excluded 16:13
exclusion 16:17
exhibit 15:21 16:3,12
exhibits 16:12,13
explaining 15:19
expressed 15:5
extremely 11:5

F

F-F 8:11
facilitating 16:21
factual 9:15
failure 16:15
far 7:10 9:20 10:15
feature 4:14
file 17:5
find 8:23 10:20 12:20
finding 16:14
fine 6:23 9:9 12:10,12
 15:3,6,10
first 4:15,17
five 3:19 8:21 9:4,8 10:6
 17:3,4,16
Five's 13:3
focused 15:15
following 15:23
form 15:21,21 16:3,3,12
forms 16:4,19
forward 5:20

found 10:12
Foundation 1:6
further 17:25
future 11:1

G

generally 9:21 10:23
given 9:1
go 13:17
going 5:18 6:2 13:7,15
good 2:3 4:19,22 6:23
 6:25 8:5,6 16:15
Government 2:12,24
Grandis 1:18 3:15,16
 3:16 14:25
grant 11:12
granting 10:21
grateful 11:5
great 18:4
greatly 11:4 16:19
 17:21
group 8:21,25 9:3,4,7,8
 9:25 10:6 13:3 17:9
groups 17:12,15
guess 10:16,19
guidance 2:10
guys 9:13 17:25

H

Hansen 1:19 3:12,13,13
happened 14:14
head 12:8
hear 7:18,20 13:10,13
 13:22 14:10,13,15,24
 15:17
heard 4:6
hearing 1:7 3:21 4:13
 4:16 6:23 7:1 9:1
 12:17,21,21 14:5,6,13
 14:14 15:9,13,14,24
 16:1,4,22,24 17:20,23
 18:4
hearings 3:23 16:25
held 2:12
Hello 13:20,21
hesitate 17:24
Hold 11:25 12:1
hopefully 5:19
hosted 2:23
hour 17:1
hours 2:17

I

identified 16:18
identify 7:3 8:8,14
imperative 15:24
important 16:19
inclined 10:22

includes 2:20
indicated 11:3
individual 17:11
information 2:21 14:21
 15:21 16:2
instruct 15:14
instructions 3:22
intend 15:16
interference 5:14 8:22
 8:23 9:9,9,12 11:4,6,8
 11:10,16,21 13:9,12
 13:17,18 14:8,11,18
introduce 3:4
issue 12:22 14:2 15:5
issues 15:15 16:20

J

J-E- 8:10
J-O-S-E-P-H 8:17
James 1:19 3:6,8
Jeff 1:22 6:11 8:10
Jeni 1:19 3:12,13
JOSE 1:23
Joseph 1:22 4:22 6:8
 8:16
JR 1:18,19
July 1:12 12:17,22
 15:10

K

keeping 16:21
know 12:7 13:14 17:25
known 9:4
Krave 1:6 4:18 6:3 7:1

L

L-L-O-Y-D 7:7
leave 4:9
legal 15:23 16:6 17:24
let's 4:16 7:4
letter 15:19
license 1:8,10 4:18 6:4
 8:20 9:2 10:21,22
 11:8,9,12,17
Licensee 7:4
likewise 16:11,16,22
limitations 11:12
little 12:8
live 8:11
LLC 1:6
Lloyd 1:21 6:10,17 7:7
located 8:4
location 14:6
log 2:21
long 12:11
look 15:1
Lounge 1:7 4:18 6:4 7:2

M

M-E-G 7:25
ma'am 6:22 7:19,22
 13:14,23 14:4,10,20
 14:23
mail 15:19
major 10:24
matter 1:5 5:13,24 9:14
 10:19 12:16 14:22
 15:12 16:7 18:2,7
matters 9:11,12,21
 10:18 15:17
mean 9:21
mediation 9:13,14 10:8
 15:9
mediations 18:1
meeting 1:3 2:8,9,17,18
 2:19,22 12:8
meetings 2:7,12,13
Meg 1:24 4:23 6:9 7:25
 10:8 14:17
Member 1:18,18,19,19
 3:8,11,13,16 14:25
members 3:4,19
met 1:14
microphone 4:4 13:17
 13:24 14:3
microphones 4:10
misunderstandings
 11:14
moment 4:2
morning 2:3 4:19,22
 6:24,25 8:5,6
morning's 3:25
motion 17:5,17
move 4:16 5:20,21,22
mute 4:6 13:18
mutually 9:24

N

name 3:2,6 7:6,15,25
 8:11
narrowing 16:20
need 3:22 12:8,9 16:5
 17:13,15,16,17,18
needed 12:7
neighbor 8:12,22
neighbors 9:4 11:3
new 1:10 11:8
note 9:12
notice 2:17,20
notices 16:23
NW 1:7

O

observed 11:17
obviously 10:13
offered 15:2

office 2:11 15:23
Okay 6:23 7:5,13 9:7,9
 12:13 15:4,10
OMA 2:7,16
Once 4:1
oog@open.office@d...
 3:1
Open 2:7,11
opening 16:14
operate 11:15,15
operating 11:9
opposing 16:6,14,23
option 4:8
order 4:15
Orellana 1:23 4:19,22
 5:3,7,18 6:5,8
owner 5:2 6:14
ownership 6:16

P

P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S
 2:1
p.m 12:18 15:10
part 9:3 13:3
participating 3:5
participation 2:22 7:10
particular 7:5
parties 4:8,20 6:6 7:3
 8:24 10:14,20,22
 12:16,18 15:7,8,14
 16:6,21,23 18:1
parts 17:14
party 4:3,9 16:14,17
pending 10:1
perfectly 14:13
period 11:18
PIP 16:8,18
please 2:24 3:5 4:13,20
 6:5,7,19 7:5,14,15 8:9
 8:14 13:8 15:23 17:5
 17:23
point 10:25 16:22
poor 13:14,20 14:4,5,6
 14:24
potentially 10:11
preliminary 9:11,11
prepare 16:24
presence 6:16
present 1:16,20 3:9,11
 3:13,17 17:2,4
presiding 1:15
pretty 10:15
prior 17:19
problem 14:20
procedural 9:16,20,23
procedurally 12:4
process 15:20 16:21
professionalism 11:5

progressed 14:14
promoters 10:25
property 11:2
protest 1:7 4:16 7:1 9:2
 9:25 10:9 12:17,21,21
 15:9,12,14,20,20 16:1
 16:2,8,20 17:9,14
 18:3
Protestant 1:22,22
Protestants 17:11
protested 15:16
protesting 8:20,24
 17:12
provide 16:23
provided 2:17,23
public 2:13,21
purchased 16:15
pursuant 2:10,14,16
 17:9
put 12:16

Q

question 4:13
questions 2:25 4:11
 15:11 17:22
quiet 11:2
quorum 3:20

R

R 8:11
R-O-G-G-E-N-S-A-C-K
 8:1
reach 5:5
reached 5:4
recall 5:12,16 6:3
receive 16:7,11
received 15:18
recommendations
 12:15
record 5:25 7:3,6,15 8:8
 8:15 16:13 18:8
regard 9:15
regarding 2:12
regular 2:8 15:19
relevant 8:2 11:19
 15:17
remain 4:6
represent 17:12
representative 8:3
representing 8:17 16:9
 17:14
represents 6:15,15
requesting 17:6,10
require 4:12 17:3,4,17
required 16:1
requirements 2:16
respond 3:6
responses 5:8

Restaurant 1:6 4:18 6:3
 7:2
resumed 5:25
Retailer 1:8
review 15:24
right 5:6,9,17,17,21
 6:18,23,25 8:13 9:6,7
 9:10,19 10:2 11:20,22
 12:14 13:6 15:3,6
 17:13,20 18:4,5,5

rights 4:2,20 6:6
Roggensack 1:24 4:24
 6:9,21,21 7:14,17,21
 7:24 8:1,6 9:22 10:24
 11:11 12:24 13:7,9,12
 13:16,21,24 14:8,11
 14:18
roll 9:1
rules 15:25

S

S 1:18
saw 15:4
scheduled 2:8 5:13
 12:17,22 15:12 18:1
second 5:15,19
Section 2:6,14
see 5:1,3 7:21,23 8:14
 9:16 13:5 18:3
seeing 5:7
seen 12:11
set 9:5
settle 18:2
settled 9:14
seven 16:3
shared 15:1
Short 1:19 3:7,8,8
show 5:19
shown 16:16
side 16:9
signal 13:14,20 14:4,23
Simultaneous 11:24
 14:1
sir 6:21 7:11 10:24
 11:11
sorry 6:19 8:23,25 12:6
 12:25 13:11 14:9
speak 12:24
speaking 11:24 14:1
specialist 4:2
spell 7:5,14 8:8
Staff 1:23
start 7:4
started 14:12
state 7:6,14
stating 12:19
status 1:8 4:16 7:1 9:1
stay 4:9

sticking 10:25
stipulated 11:17
Street 8:12
subject 16:9,17
submit 4:13 16:2,16
submitted 16:5
substance 10:19 12:3,5
substantive 12:2
Sure 6:8 8:10

T

t/a 1:6
take 4:1
talk 12:4
talking 12:12
technical 4:12
tell 13:7
testimony 15:17
thank 6:21 7:13,17,24
 12:13,15 17:21 18:4,5
thing 9:23
things 15:13
think 6:15 10:13 13:3
 15:2
thought 15:4,4
three 17:15
time 2:20 10:9 11:18
 17:3,6,18,23
today 3:20 4:15 17:22
today's 2:17 3:21
totally 10:21
try 10:17,18
trying 8:23 9:14,15
 10:17,20 12:2,3,4,20
turn 6:19,22
two 16:4 18:3
type 9:20 10:18 14:16

U

understanding 15:7,8
understood 3:24
underway 3:21
unfortunately 11:13
unmuted 14:22
use 10:25

V

value 11:2
videoconference 1:14
virtually 17:1

W

W 1:15,17
waiting 10:8
we'll 5:17,17,18,20
we're 10:15
we've 10:7 12:11 15:12
WebEx 1:14 2:23

website 2:18
Wednesday 1:12
weekend 11:15
weeks 18:3
welcoming 2:7
went 5:25 18:8
whichever 16:9
witnesses 16:16 17:3,5
 17:7,16,18
work 12:9
working 13:25 14:3
writing 17:19

X

Y

Z

Zachary 5:3

0

00049 4:18

1

1:30 12:18 15:10
10:30 5:13
10:32 2:2
10:37 5:25
10:40 6:1
10:55 18:8
12 1:12
124428 1:8 4:19 6:4
1612.8 17:10
1736 1:7

2

2-571 2:6
2011 8:11
2023 1:12 12:18
23-PRO- 4:17
23-PRO-00049 1:9 6:3
25778 2:14
25th 15:10
26th 12:18,22
2B 1:8,24 8:2
2B-01 8:4

3

4

48 2:17

C E R T I F I C A T E

This is to certify that the foregoing transcript

In the matter of: Krave Restaurant

Before: DC ABCA

Date: 07-12-23

Place: teleconference

was duly recorded and accurately transcribed under my direction; further, that said transcript is a true and accurate complete record of the proceedings.



Court Reporter

NEAL R. GROSS

COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1716 14TH ST., N.W., STE. 200

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20009-7831